
UPDATE 13 
JUNE 2023

Construction progress
In our last update in February 2023 we advised the compaction works on land for the future 
Ocean Reef Seas Sports Club and Marine Rescue Whitfords facilities would be completed in 
March 2023. This work was successfully completed which has enabled construction of the 
internal revetment wall around this future site to also progress.  

This is a critical milestone for the project, 
forming the foundation for the new Ocean 
Reef Sea Sports Club, Joondalup City RSL and 
Marine Rescue Whitfords facilities which are due 
for construction commencement later this year.

We are also pleased to advise that breakwater 
construction works are nearing completion. 
With completion of the northern breakwater  
in May 2022 the focus on current works has 
been on lifting the southern breakwater to its 
final height. 

There is approximately 250m left of the 
southern breakwater to be constructed to 
its final height with this work expected to be 
completed in August 2023. 

Dredging and land reclamation within the 
northern area of the project is progressing with 
these works also due for completion in August 
2023.  
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Approved clearing of vegetation is 
commencing Monday 19th June in 
preparation for the next stage of 
development. It is anticipated that 
clearing works will take around two 
weeks. Preventative dust suppression 
measures are continued to be applied 
during these winter months, with cleared 
areas to be stabilised with hydro mulch 
as soon as clearing has been completed. 
Our contractor will continue to monitor all 
hydro-mulched areas on a regular basis 
and re-apply as required. 

Prior to clearing a fauna relocation 
program was undertaken and during 
clearing a zoologist will be present to 
safely relocate any fauna encountered.  

Aboriginal monitors will also be present 
onsite during clearing works to ensure any 
unexpected finds of cultural significance 
are appropriately managed and respected.

Once clearing works are complete, it is 
estimated that more than 95% of the 
approved clearing areas required for 
Ocean Reef Marina will have been finished.
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Clearing works area 
indicated in blue

Works will be carried out during normal work hours  
(7am-6pm Mon-Fri and 7am-2pm Sat.). If you have  
any concerns please contact us on 1800 943 121 or  
at oceanreefmarina@developmentwa.com.au


